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Principalôs Message Term 2, Week 2 
 

  
Well done to all families for getting through your first fortnight of remote learning. We understand that some days 
will be easier than others and every family will be running different routines. The main thing is, do what works best 
for your family and we are here to support you daily.   
 
Remote Learning Pack Changeover ï Monday 27th April (next delivery) 
The changeover for student learning packs will be on a fortnightly basis. The process will continue this way for the 
remainder of the term. You simply have to swap your childôs previous pack for their next pack. 
 
To changeover your childôs learning pack from school the following system will be in place. Table groups of grades 
will be placed out the front of the school. Please change your packs and leave immediately. If you cannot make your 
allocated time, you will need to organise another time with Adam or Lu. 
 
Studentôs surname beginning with the letter A to H:   8.45 ï 9.30am 
Studentôs surname beginning with the letter I to P:   9.30 ï 10.15am 
Studentôs surname beginning with the letter Q to Z:   10.15 ï 11.00am 
 

All families that access our school bus route will need to be at their regular bus stop at the regular óAMô time.       
Parents should have received a text message yesterday confirming their time.  
Fernbank and Hillside ï Mr Cairns 
Flaggy Creek ï Mr Collins 
Meerlieu ï Meet Mrs Crunden at 8.45am at Meerlieu PS 
Dargo ï Mr Cairns at 11.00am at the General Store, dropping off to Woodglen students on the way.   

 
Remote Learning Tips 
Communicate often. 
Create a routine. 
Stay organised. 
Take care of yourself (healthy lifestyle). 
Ask for help. 

 
ZOOM Class Meetings  
Staff have been conducting online ZOOM meetings for their individual classes this week. From what I have seen and 
heard during these meetings, the students are providing valuable feedback about the process. They have discussed the 
positives and negatives and had any questions answered. It is nice to see the students being able to interact with their 
classmates remotely. 
 
Weekly Update 
Most families are connected to Class Dojo, which is great! I will be posting a weekly video update on Class Dojo in 
place of our weekly assembly. It is one way we can keep in touch with our community and keep people on track with 
how our school is progressing in this evolving time. 
 
Stay safe! Stay at home! 
 
Mr Cairns  

RIDDLE OF THE WEEK: 

Why is milk the fastest thing in the world?  
 

Last week: What has the bottom at the top?  

A leg!  
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GRADE 6 TRANSITION TO YEAR 7  IN 2021 
Transition packs have been distributed to families either by email, post or in remote learning packs.  Please 
read through the information, complete the placement application form/s and return them to LPS by the 
15th May. Parents do not need to print packs and  completed placement applications can be returned by 
post, email or in your childôs remote learning pack.  If you have not received the transition pack please 
email or phone the school.  Thank you. 
 
 
BOOK CLUB 
Due to Covid-19 restrictions Scholastic Book Club will not be sending their catalogues to school for       
dispersal in term 2. Instead they will offer a virtual catalogue which can be viewed online and shared with 
students. The link can be found below for issue #3. 
http://scholastic.com.au/book-club/virtual-catalogue-1/  
 
Unfortunately, you will NOT be able to leave your bookclub orders (cash/cheque) at 
the office while restrictions are in place. Scholastic offer online ordering via their 
website, which many of you already use and find easy to navigate.  Various payment 
options are available. Any purchase you make will be delivered to the school as    
normal and dispersed to you along with student education packs. Twenty percent of 
any purchase you make goes back to the school via reward points and is used to     
purchase library books and school resources. Book Club closure date is Friday, 8th 
May. We welcome your support. 
 
The East Gippsland Shire Library is closed until the 30th April and at that time the situation will be            
reviewed. As an avid reader with 2 books left to read out of my current selection this does not bode well for 
me! Thankfully, our Lindenow students were  encouraged to borrow books from the school library at end of 
term 1 in case of remote learning in term 2 so I hope that everyone still has something to read. I know many 
in our school community love books and encourage their children to read so Iôm thinking of you all out 
there and hope you can all find a way to source good books.  
Mrs Armit 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 

 
      East Gippsland Shire Mayors Poster Challenge ï now open for ages 5 to 18 
A fun and educational downtime activity. Please consider promoting the East Gippsland Mayors Poster     
Challenge 2020 to your students.  Closes 30 April at 5pm. Great prizes! 
 
For information see attached or this link https://www.eastgippsland.vic.gov.au/files/assets/public/documents/
operations_directorate/waste/waste_education/mayors_poster_challenge_2020_online_resource.pdf  

 
 

PARENTZONE 
Greetings from ParentZone Gippsland!   During this very challenging time we want all parents and carers 
to know that ParentZone are still here to support our Gippsland families. In light of the fact that we are no 
longer able to deliver groups and provide face-to-face consultations we have put together some resources 
for you to use at home. Please find our first ParentZone @ Home booklet attached as a separate file, for 
any families interested.  We hope you enjoy the activities and find the resources helpful.  
 
Any parents that may be interested in receiving resources from ParentZone can email 
parentzone.gippsland@anglicarevic.org.au to add their name to our mailing list. 
 
 
We hope you stay safe.  
From the ParentZone Gippsland Team J 
p: (03) 5135 9555  e: parentzone.gippsland@anglicarevic.org.au    
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